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2013 Chapter Leaders 

President 
Dwayne Hora 
President@eaa100.org 
(507) 358-0495 

Vice President 
Dan Crandal 
VP@eaa100.org  
(507) 282-9682 

Secretary/Treasurer 
Tom Hall 
Secretary@eaa100.org 

Newsletter 
Jeff Hanson 
NewsLetter@eaa100.org  

Programs/Web 
Dick Fechter 
ProgramDirector@eaa100.org 

WebMaster@eaa100.org 

Forum Administrator 
John Somheil 
Forum@eaa100.org 

Technical Counselor 
 

Flight Advisor 
Dave Nelson 

Young Eagles 
Greg Edlund 
YoungEagles@eaa100.org  

Pancake Breakfast 
Claire Johnson 

Other Email Addresses: 
BusTrip@eaa100.org – AirVenture Trip 
Dan@eaa100.org – Dan Crandal 
Hangar@eaa100.org – Hangar Issues 
Help@eaa100.org – Any Chapter Questions 
Spectrum@eaa100.org – Flight Training and 
Pilot Supplies 

Chapter Website / Forum: 
http://www.100.eaachapter.org 
http://groups.yahoo.com/group/eaa100/ 
EAA Chapter 100 is a nonprofit association 
involved in the promotion of aviation through adult 
and youth education, hands-on training, building 
and maintenance of experimental aircraft, and 
through community awareness programs. 

This publication by EAA Chapter 100, Inc is for the 
use, education and occasional enjoyment of its 
members and others. No claim is made for the 
accuracy or applicability of information herein. 
Editorial content is the opinion of the contributor not 
necessarily the position of either EAA Chapter 100 
or the Experimental Aircraft Association. 

Reader submissions and comments are strongly 
encouraged. 

October Hangar Flying Event 
The Dodge Center airport open house last weekend served as our 
October meeting.  I apologize for not getting this newsletter out with 
that information last week.   
 

November Hangar Flying Event 
Our November event will be held on Friday, November 8th at the 
Dodge Center terminal building at 7:00 PM.  The event will be hosted 
by Dick Fechter and we will be celebrating his 50 years of flying.  
Come and enjoy 50 year worth of flying stories – I’m sure some of 
them may even be true… (Just kidding Dick!) 
 

Upcoming FAASTeam Safety Seminar 
Dr. John Kunkaitis, an AME at Olmsted Medical Center will give a 
briefing on pilot physiological factors followed by an open Q&A 
session.  A 5-year study of drugs found in pilot fatalities showed 
prescription medications were present in 20% of the pilots, and 
nonprescription drugs in 16% of the pilots.   

      Some examples of physiological factors include: 
•        Prescription and over-the-counter drugs (self medication) 
•        Hypoxia 
•        Nutrition 
•        Stress, worries, External pressures or, Fatigue 
•        Cold or Flu symptoms 
•        Sleep deprivation, Circadian rhythm 
•        Diet, Hydration 
•        G-loc or G-excess 

       
This is something that concerns us all as pilots.  Follow the link         
below to get registered. 

 

      When:  Tuesday, October 22nd 
      Time:    7:00 PM 
      Where:  Carpenters Local 1382 Regional Training Center 
                    6692 10th Ave SE 
                    Rochester, MN 55902 
 
http://faasafety.gov/SPANS/event_details.aspx?eid=51877&caller=/SP
ANS/events/EventList.aspx?statecd=MN  

 

Dodge Center Terminal Building 
 
Thank you to all the volunteers that helped with the remodeling of 
the terminal building at KTOB.  The building looks outstanding.  A 
special thanks to Gordy and Stan for all that you did to organize the 
work parties and take care of things during the weeks.  It will 
continue to serve as a welcoming place for pilots as well as a 
perfect Chapter 100 meeting place. 
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Good Links 

Navy & Marine Corps pilots making their first carrier 
landings.  What a trip this would be. 

http://player.vimeo.com/video/31549908?autoplay=1 

 

This next one is a great visual display of the 
phenomenal aircraft manufacturing that went on during 
WWII. 

http://www.vintagewings.ca/VintageNews/Stories/tabid/1
16/articleType/ArticleView/articleId/367/language/en-
CA/Manufactured-Victory.aspx 

**If you have problems with the links, just copy/paste 
the address into your web browser. 
 

 

 

 

I think we know where those leftover screws 
came from… 

 

Aviation is proof, that given the will, we have the 
capacity to achieve the impossible. 

  -Captain Edward “Eddie” Rickenbacker. 


